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Mr. Timothy Mulholland
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources,
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P.O. Box 7921
Madison, Wisconsin 53703

Re: Georgia Gulf Corporation

Dear Tim:

This is just a short note to thank you and Mark Gordon for
taking time out to meet with Carol Geiger and myself on December
8, 1995 to discuss the Cook Composites site in Saukville,
Wisconsin.

As we discussed, Georgia Gulf intends to take the lead with
respect to the soil remediation at the Church Yard and Logeman

properties. Georgia Gulf's consultant, RMT, Inc., is in the
process of preparing remedial plans for these areas consistent
with the requirements with NR 700 et seq. Wis. Admin. Code. Our
initial thoughts are that some active soil remediation will be
required at the Church Yard site, but that activities at the
Logeman property will be primarily limited to the removal of the
existing solid waste. We plan on submitting the plans to the
Department in early March, 1996. The mutual agreeable remedial
plans would then be incorporated into an administrative consent
order issued pursuant to 144.76 Wis. Stats.

Again, we appreciate your cooperation and look forward to
working with you on this project.

Sincerely,
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Thomas1 P. McElligott
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ec: Mr. Mark Gordon

Carol R. Geiger, Esq.
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